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AFGE Council 222

From: AFGE Council 222
Sent: Tuesday, May 2, 2023 8:38 AM
To: HUD-AFGE-BUE-L@HUDLIST.HUD.GOV
Subject: HUD Council 222 Partner Bollinger Foundation Need-Based Grants To Assist Children 

Who Have Lost a Parent or Legal Guardian

                                    
AFGE Council 222 is proud to partner with the Bollinger Foundation in announcing to the HUD employee 
community the availability of the Foundation's need-based grants to assist children who have lost a parent or 
legal guardian. 
 
Steven Bollinger was a former Assistant Secretary for Community Development at HUD. While serving in 
1984, at the age of thirty-six, he passed away, leaving a young family with children. The Bollinger Foundation 
was established in his name. 
 
The Bollinger Foundation provides financial assistance to children of any age who have (1) lost a parent or 
legal guardian, (2) at least one parent or legal guardian who works/worked in the housing, community 
development, or economic development field, and (3) demonstrated financial need. 
 
The Foundation provides approximately $100,000 in grants each year with grants generally ranging from 
$4,000 to $8,000. Grants are awarded based on families’ financial needs. 
 
The Bollinger Foundation primarily provides funds to help children’s education, including but not limited to 
special educational needs, school materials, and college tuition. The Foundation also has awarded funds for 
counseling and other special needs, including needs arising from the Oklahoma City bombing of HUD. 
 
Download applications from https://tinyurl.com/bollingerapplication. 
 
Email completed forms to contact@bollingerfoundation.org or mail them to: 
 

The Bollinger Foundation 
c/o IEDC 
1275 K St. NW / Suite 300 
Washington, DC 20005 

 
The deadline for submitting applications is June 1, 2023. For any questions, please email 
contact@bollingerfoundation.org or call 202-223-7800. 
 
For more information about the Bollinger Foundation, please go to 
https://www.bollingerfoundation.org/. 
 

Support the Bollinger Foundation 
 
The Annual Bollinger Open Golf Tournament Challenge, widely attended in the housing and community 
development industry, and contributions, raises the funding to support the Foundation’s grants. This year’s 
42ndAnnual Bollinger Tournament will be held on June 23, 2023, starting at 12:00 noon at the Course at 
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Andrews Air Force Base. For more information about the golf tournament, see 
https://manager.gallusgolf.com/Register/40579/2023-bollinger- 
foundation. 


